
As a school principal for over ten years, I have daily insights into the cost of living 
pressures facing families in East Ward and residents across Mandurah. I am an 
active participant in a number of community groups and hold a position on the 
Mandurah Basketball Association board. This experience gives me a deep 
understanding of the importance of responsibly spending public money and of taking 
on feedback by listening to the wider community as we work together to improve 
Mandurah for everyone.  

My own childhood memories: starting school at Dudley Park Primary, enjoying 
foreshore picnics, and leaping off jetties, led my wife, four children, and I to call 
Mandurah home. This allowed us to be nearer to our parents, as we fully embraced 
the Mandurah lifestyle. To enhance our city, I am a strong advocate of local events 
that bring our community together and am committed to sustainable environmental 
practices that not only protect our natural heritage for future generations but also 
enhance our appeal as a tourism destination. 

Safety is at the forefront of my priorities. I am dedicated to introducing modern 
measures that foster secure neighbourhoods. This is not just about physical security 
but also about creating an environment where seniors, families, and youth can all 
prosper and flourish. Part of this approach involves safer roads and improved 
transport options that provide better access to our local recreational facilities. 

It’s a privilege to be principal of Greenfields Primary School and I am committed to 
supporting education and working collaboratively with local institutions and 
businesses to create local job opportunities that strengthen our local economy and 
retain our talented individuals. 

As an experienced, results-driven leader, I am dedicated to advancing our 
community's progress, ensuring safety, and nurturing success. I kindly ask for your 
vote, as together, we can shape a bright and prosperous future for our community. 


